April 2, 2010 

To: The Cape Elizabeth Town Council  

Submitted herewith is the municipal benchmark report utilizing the audited financial statements as of June 30, 2009.  
I caution that these benchmarks should be used as a general guide and decisions should be made based on this data only after further research.  While the amounts are based on audited financial statements, the municipalities do not have a uniform chart of accounts.  For example some communities list code enforcement as public safety and others as general government.  Another example is that total expenditures and school expenditures include all of school expenditures for those with a single community school district and only that portion paid by property taxes for those in a multi-community school district. 

No community is the same.  Some have large commercial districts needing services and when per capita expenses are listed one should note that they are being paid largely by residents in Cape Elizabeth while the burden is shared more by commercial entities in South Portland for example. 

Recently,  I met with the managers of Cumberland, Falmouth and Yarmouth with the  hope that we could form a nucleus of communities to  look at a uniform chart of accounts and to ensure that benchmarking more accurately reflects actual valid comparisons. 

Statistics that are notable and clear is that Cape Elizabeth spends less on general government and on public safety services than the other communities. We have a high state valuation per person. Our full value tax rate is on the lower end of comparable towns but our tax commitment per person is high. This is reflective of low state funding for education and high valuation per person.  We collect little for licenses, fees and permits.  We spend more for library services per capita than all but one community.

I hope this information is helpful.

Respectfully submitted

Michael K. McGovern, Town Manager 
